April 28, 1948

Present: Mr. Boddie, Dr. Wilson, Mrs. Mattox, Mr. Cousins, Mrs. Hook, Mrs. Gates, Mrs. Allen, Mr. Whitford, and Mrs. Stone

For the Vacation Bible School Mrs. Mattox reported that two thirds of the personnel had been selected and contacted, the course of study is here, cards are to be sent to each family in the church, and the hospitality committee of the Womean's Society is to finance refreshments. Other reports from the Children's division included: successful open house in the nursery last Sunday and a discussion of the financial set-up in the nursery department. The Board recommended that Mrs. Lee be allowed a working budget of \$10 per month.

Various ideas from the Leadership Training School held recently in Durham were reported to the Board.

Reporting for the Intermediates, Mr. Boddie said that there was a problem concerning one of his teachers who frequently does not come to teach his class. He insists that he wants to continue teaching but does not show up more than once every two months or so. This makes for a difficult situation. A motion was made and voted that the secretary of the Board wittee this teaching a note thanking him for his past services and telling him that a substitute teacher had been provided and asking that he continute in the department in the capacity of a substitute rather than a regular teacher. The Board also

voted to have a "Stay at home camp" for Intermediates around the first of August,

Mrs. Hook reported that the Young People's retreat at Crabtree was a real spiritual life meeting. Among the summer plans of the Young People are the use of albums. Mrs. Hook also suggested that she would like for the young people to have an "Off to College" series. The Board approved this project, The cuestion of a club room for the young people was thoroughly discussed and the Board voted to recommend that the middle room between the dining room-kitchen and the Pastor's Aids class be equipped as a youth club room.

Dr. Wilson reported that the scout troop had been reregistered with 33 boys, a scoutmaster, 2 assistant scoutmasters,
and 4 committemen. There has been a good deal of outdoor
activity. He also reported that the Boy Scouts of America are
much interested in the Ph.H. thesis recently completed by Sam
Holton on the Boy Scouts and parallel history of education.

The Board also voted to recommend that the church be as fully recommendate represented as passible at the various assemblies and camps at Louisburg and Fisher's Landing.

Adjournment.

Mary Canada Stone, secretary

Many Canada Stone